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Dear Peter, 
 
You will have recently received your Ofsted report. I would like to congratulate you on the 
overall good judgement that you have received and express my congratulations and 
appreciation of the hard work of you, your staff and your governors in achieving this. 
 
I am sure you and your team will be pleased that the quality of teaching, the engaging 
curriculum, the stimulating environment and the positive relationships that staff have with 
children have all been recognised as contributing to a rapidly improving school.  The 
Inspection Team clearly recognised the impact that all this is having on pupil outcomes and 
noting the high quality of support offered by your governors. This can only happen when all 
the staff and governors demonstrate a total commitment to the children and families you 
serve. I am pleased to see this reflected in the report so as well as the successful way you 
work with parents.  
 
I know that you will be keen to build upon the successes identified in the report and continue 
to take the school forward.  I note that the inspector has suggested areas for improvement 
to enable your school to become outstanding. I am confident that you will embrace these 
and address them through your schools’ improvement plan.  In doing so, I hope that you will 
choose to work closely with the Authority, through Quality Learning Partners as it becomes 
Edsential, particularly when delivering your action plan. 
 
Thank you once again for your commitment and dedication and please pass on my very 
best wishes to all your children, staff and governors.  
 
 



 

 

 

Yours sincerely 
 

 
 

Mark Parkinson 
Head of Education 
Children and Families Directorate 
 
 
 
 
 
 


